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Gladstone Area Water Board 
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Senior Environmental Scientist 
GHD Pty Ltd 
Amanda.Smedley@ghd.com 
 
 
Dear Amanda 
 

AP2022/018 – SDA application for a material change of use for materials 
transportation and services infrastructure (water pipeline) within the  

Stanwell-Gladstone Infrastructure Corridor State Development Area (SDA) 
 
Receipt of your SDA application for a material change of use for materials transportation 
and services infrastructure (water pipeline) in the Stanwell-Gladstone Infrastructure 
Corridor SDA is acknowledged. The application was deemed properly made on  
16 January 2023 in accordance with section 84D of the State Development and Public 
Works Organisation Act 1971. 
 
In accordance with Part 9.2, section (3)(a)(v) of the Stanwell-Gladstone Infrastructure 
Corridor SDA Development Scheme (September 2012), the Coordinator-General has 
determined that your SDA application will be processed without requiring additional 
information at this stage of the assessment process. 
 
The application will be referred to the following referral entities for their assessment and 
to identify if any additional information is required: 
 

• Rockhampton Regional Council 

• Gladstone Regional Council 

• Department of Resources 

• Department of Agriculture and Fisheries 

• Department of Seniors, Disability Services and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander   
      Partnerships 

• Department of Transport and Main Roads. 
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If the Coordinator-General receives any requests for additional information from the 
referral entities, the Coordinator-General will coordinate the request and forward it to you 
for your response. 
 
The application will also be referred to the following third party entities for their information 
and consideration: 
 

• Ergon Energy Corporation Limited 

• Powerlink Queensland 

• Jemena  

• Arrow Bowen Pipeline Pty Ltd 

• Aurizon Network Pty Ltd 

• Telstra 

• Raglan Resources Pty Ltd 

• Department of Regional Development, Manufacturing and Water. 
 
If the Coordinator-General receives any comments from the third parties, the Coordinator-
General may forward it to you for your consideration. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Amanda Koenig, 
Principal Project Officer, Office of the Coordinator-General 
at amanda.koenig@coordinatorgeneral.qld.gov.au or on  
(07) 3452 7575, who will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
David Stolz 
Assistant Coordinator-General 
Planning and Services 
(as delegate of the Coordinator-General) 
 


